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DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. @4  series of 2016.

TO

FROM

Chiefs, CID and SGOD
Division Personnel
Public Schools District Supervisors
Public and Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads,
Teachers, and Students/Pupils
All Others Concerned
o
DEE D. SILVA, DPA, CESO VI
Schools Division Superintendent

SUBJECT COLLECTION OF PENCILS IN RELATION TO

DATE

“ONE MILLION LAPIS” Campaign

October 14, 2016

. Relative to the Regional Advisory No. 057 dated May 20, 2016 and Division

Memorandum dated June 9, 2016, the campaign on One Million Lapis was
launched for the National Children’s Month Celebration in November.

This office would like to thank you for the support extended in the One Million
Lapis Campaign which started on July 2016 in Davao Region.

The campaign ended on September 30, 2016, thus we are expecting that pencils
collected from the schools will be delivered to the Division Office for storage, for
documentation, and for delivery to the Region Office on or before October 19,
2016 Wednesday.

For additional information, DepEd Merﬁorandum No. 169, s. 2016, “One Million
Lapis Campaign is available in the DepEd Website, www.deped.gov.ph.

For queries, you may contact Mr. Felzev Llioyd Sayson at 0947 899 0178 or Mrs.
Anamerthyl Regala at 0909 550 8530.

For wide dissemination and compliance.
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MEMORANDUM
TG . Schools Division Superintendents
j Ry,
FROM . ATTY. ALB T. ESCOBARTE, CESO IV

Regional Director {~ i" -
L5
]

SUBJECT: ONE MILLION LAPIS CAMPAIGN

DATE . October 13, 2016

1. This Office would like to thank you for the support extended in the
One Million Lapis Campaign which started on July 31, 2016 in Davao Region.

2. The campaign period ended on September 30, 2016 and we are expecting
pencils collected from the schools division offices will be sent to DepED
Regional Office XI for storage and documentation.

o

The official declaration of all the pencils collected will be done during the kick-
off activity of the 2016 National Children’s Month Celebration in November.

4. The pencils will be given to underprivileged children in elementary schools of
the 41h to 6 class municipalities of the country.

5. In this regard, this Office is requesting to provide us a list of schools from the
4t to 6 class municipalities in your schools division and the number of Grade
1 to 3 pupils in each school. This will serve as basis for the distribution of
pencils collected from the campaign.

6. It is requested that the list will be submitted via electronic mail at
denedxiessdggmail.com and nellv fabiaadened.gov,oh on or before October 21.
2016.
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 For additional information, DepED Memorandum No. 169, s. 2016, “One Million
Lapis Campaign” is available in the DepED Website and you may contact Dr.
Warlito E. Hua, Chief, Education Support and Services Division and Ms. Nelly
Clemencia S. Fabia, One Million Lapis Campaign Focal Person at DepEd
Regional Offce XI. F. Torres Street, Davac Citv and at Telephone number {082}
2240748,

3. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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